
 
 
 

 
 
 
November 13, 2020 
 
Greetings School District of Auburndale Families, 
 

Cases of COVID-19 continue to occur at an increasing number across the country, the state of 
Wisconsin, and even here in Wood County. Our school district has not been immune to the continued 
increase of COVID-19 cases, and the staff has continued to work hard to keep our students in the safest 
possible environment here at school. 

We continue to have some possible and also some actual positive cases among staff and students, and 
these students and staff are quarantined as well as any close contacts according to the Department of Health 
Services guidelines. In an effort to keep our family and communities well informed, while also doing our 
best to not clutter your inboxes with messages ​we are transitioning away from messages for every case 
being sent out to all district families. Instead, we are adding a COVID-19 Dashboard to our district 
website which will be regularly updated as information becomes available​. The dashboard will be fully 
available as of Monday, November 16. All students and staff who are required to be quarantined will 
continue to be contacted by county officials and/or district administration directly.  

Coronavirus (COVID-19) is a virus that is spread even before individuals show symptoms. Thus, it is 
ever important for all students and family members to closely watch for symptoms that are outside of their 
“normal” and stay home if ill. If symptoms occur, please contact your medical provider to request testing or, 
if testing is not available, remain home until 10 days after symptoms first started and fever-free for 24 hours 
and symptoms have improved.  

 
Please remember to slow the spread of COVID-19:  
1. Stay home when ill.  
2. Wear a mask when in public if physically able. 
3. Wash hands frequently with soap and water; use hand sanitizer if soap and water are unavailable.  
4. Clean frequently used surfaces such as door knobs, tables, etc.  
5. Limit unnecessary travel, events or large gatherings. 
 
We all need to continue to do our part to slow the spread and keep our students safe. Please contact  

the District at 715-652-2117 for more information. You may also contact the Wood County Health 
Department with questions at 715-421-8911. 
 
Mr. James Delikowski 
District Administrator 
School District of Auburndale 
Auburndale, WI 


